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St Elizabeth's Catholic Primary School

Weekly Update from Jane Hines, Headteacher
1st April 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

This week in school we have been preparing for Holy Week and Easter.

A key part of our preparations is the Passion Play which was performed by our Y3 and Y4 children on Thursday
this week. The children told the story of Jesus’ death and resurrection through drama and song and it was an
extremely thoughtful and moving production. Thank you to Miss McCrossan and Mrs FitzGerald for leading this
with the children.

Thank you also to Fr Brian from St Winefride’s for celebrating our Lent Mass today and for our Y6T pupils for
preparing the Mass.

Sports News!
Our school sports teams have been in action this week ...

Our Boys’ Football team and Girls’ Football team both played a competitive match against the Meadlands this
week. Many goals were scored; the boys drew their match 1-1 and the girls drew 2-2. Well done to both teams.

Our school Rugby team played a victorious match on Tuesday and won 2-0! Congratulations!

Also this week, our Sports Committee led an assembly celebrating all the sporting achievements of St
Elizabeth’s pupils so far this school year. Well done to many for taking part in such a variety of sports with some
great individual achievements and teamwork.

Fundraising Update for Ukraine

Our ‘Day of Peace’ last week raised an amazing amount to help those in need. Our Pupil Chaplains announced
that £775 had been raised for DEC (Disasters Emergency Committee) for the people of Ukraine. Thank you to
our school families for your generous donations.

Easter Holidays and New Term

We end our Spring term today for the Easter holidays and we hope that the children and staff all have a well-
deserved break after a very busy and successful term.



NSSport will be running their holiday club in the school hall each day. If you would like your child to attend,
please visit the NSSport website: https://www.nssport.co.uk/

When the children return after the holiday, they should be wearing Summer uniform. We sent home a ParentMail
about this earlier in the week and please visit our school uniform page on our school website for full details.

Our new term begins on Tuesday 19th April and we look forward to a busy term ahead with sporting fixtures,
educational visits, school journeys and of course our much enjoyed PTA events! We will send our Summer Term
dates soon when we return.

On behalf of our school staff, we wish you and your families a very peaceful and relaxing Easter holiday.
Kind regards,

Jane Hines and Staff at St Elizabeth’s School
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